FSGW Board Meeting Minutes                      Tuesday, October 4, 2011                                           Final
Attendees:  President Mary Cliff,  Treasurer Jerry Stein, Secretary Cat Tucker, Program & Events Chair  Betsy Platt,  VP Bill Mayhew,  Newsletter/Publications Chair Roxanne Watts,  At-Large Michael Barraclough, At-Large RosieLee Salinas, Guests – Will Strang and Charlie Baum
Absent:   Dance Chair Penelope Weinberger, Publicity Chair Katie Blaisdell, Membership Chair Stephanie Kaufman, At-Large Sue McIver
Mary called our meeting to order at 8:10 pm when we were all gathered.  
Minutes for June were presented. Request was made to capitalize Visa.  Motion was made by Cat to accept as amended, seconded by RosieLee Motion passed.
Getaway Report:

So that Charlie didn’t have to stay through the entire meeting, he gave his report first.  The 2011 Getaway was a wonderful event with 150 people in attendance.  Preliminary figures: Income was approximately $22,000 and expenses were approximately $20,000, giving us a $2,000 profit.  Dick Greenhouse sold cd’s and we will receive a “cut” of that, so there will be some additional income.  Also, individuals are still gathering together receipts, so the expense total could change as well. Mary noted that this event had originally been one of our major fundraisers when it was held at Prince William Park and there were no facility costs. 
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Treasurer’s Report:  
Jerry indicated that the budget is not quite finished, yet.  Leslie is already working on our 2011 tax return.  It will be filed on time.  There is no year-end report available as of yet.
Membership Report:  
No membership report.  However, the following additions were noted: Six new members at the Takoma Park Folk Festival, three new members at the Takoma Park Street Festival and 5 new members at the dance after the Takoma Park Street Festival.  No replacement for Alice, yet.
Dance Report: 
No dance report.  A new young folk performance group, Carpathia, has asked if for permission to perform at the break at one of our dances.  Betsy saw their performance at the Ukrainian Festival and said that they are credible performers.  Ultimately, all agreed that such a decision could be made by the dance chair with no input from the Board required.
Newsletter Report: 
Roxanne said that there has been a positive response to the updated newsletter design.  She said that thus far we only have one event scheduled for November and as such we will need to add non-member sponsored events to the front section.  Roxanne spoke to the fact that the newsletter editor will use her//his discretion to mix FSGW events with member-sponsored events or regional events in any part of the newsletter.  This especially could happen if we cannot fill the space in the front section with our own events as is the case for November.  Events directly competing with FSGW events, however, will not be run side by side with our own.  There were no objections from the Board.   Thirty people signed up for the Constant Contact e-blast at the Takoma Park Street Festival.  Roxanne also noted that the YouTube clicks have increased.
Publicity Report:

No publicity report. It was noted that information related to the Tony Barrand concert has been published on Facebook.
Program/Events Report: 
Potential Wiggins concert in January is looking good.  The venue for the November 19th, Women of Rabettica, event is now St. George Orthodox Church in Bethesda.  The cost of the hall is very reasonable. They will co-sponsor it with us and the event will be free to FSGW members.  No house concerts for November.  There is a potential December 3rd concert with Premium Voice – need to find a venue.  It is led by a musicologist working with the group in the Ukraine to revive folk songs and is being held in memory of the 25th anniversary of the Chernobyl disaster. There will be no payment from FSGW for their fees or travel.   Betsy has a friend who is associated with National Geographic.  Betsy was musing as to whether the National Geographic would be open to co-sponsoring some events in their auditorium.    Betsy is going to check into this further.
Old Business:
Web Committee Meeting
· Sandy’s presence on the Steering Committee has been positive.

· In moving forward, feedback will be necessary from everyone.  Discussions were had at the Web Committee meeting about what the role of the Steering Committee should be moving forward.  It was suggested at the meeting that we might want to consider setting up an Action Committee.  The majority of the Board members who were present did not feel as though that would be a practical or necessary way to go.  Michael Barraclough offered to be Website Project Manager.  He said that it is essential that we move to version 7 because version 6 in no longer supported. 

· Will said that he is completely burned out.  He’s done code work. Sandy has done some work, also, but Sandy’s role has not and should not be that of project manager.  Will said that Dennis has been making changes to the Open Source Software:  1) added CSS support, 2) control over the look of the pages, 3) MVC has done some work with this – dividing the look and the mechanics.  The Steering Committee has made some efforts to clean up the website, however the FSGW site never got moved over to the new site.  To do the upgrade of the FSGW website, we are going to need to do much testing in the test version.  The testing will be done in a demo version of the site.  Dennis needs to know what users want the site to look like. He needs to know our requirements…..our communication has been weak related to how we want to change its look and backend.
· Betsy asked if this is going to cost us anything more than the $3,000 that we already have in the budget.   Will said that we have some technical volunteers (4 or 5) but that we need someone to guide them and in his opinion, this is the role that Michael would fill as the Project Manager.

· Michael said that Will spoke to him several years ago about work that needed to be done on the website.  When Michael became a member of the Board he discovered that very little had happened over those years related to moving the website upgrade forward.   He feels that the effort is missing a key piece:  a Project Manager who manages the project and the resources (both monetary and manpower).  Michael said that it will be necessary for the Board Members to become involved.  He said that one of the main problems is a lack of documentation. (Will inserted that Dennis has lots of documentation in his own “language”.)   Michael noted that one of the major problems has been that the people on the Board have not been active in guiding the Steering Committee on what they want out of the website and what changes are necessary. The Board must develop requirements. Michael again reiterated that we must move to version 7.  There is no choice since version 6 is no longer supported by the software maker. Michael strongly agrees with Will that we do NOT need two committees.
· ACTION ITEMS

· Implement 7 – get migration underway
· Dennis has written the steps

· Create Requirements

· Initiate requirements gathering process – some probably already exist

· Ensure that documentation moves forward.

· Mary is going to talk to Dennis and take steps to amend the contract with the website hosting company to add the FSGW as a co-owner so that if, God forbid, Dennis should die, we have access to our own website.  As it now stands the contract is between Dennis and the website hosting company.  We would be unable to access our own website.
· Conversation between Mary and Dennis asking Dennis what we need to do – not “telling” him what needs to be done.  We need Dennis’ buy-in.
MOTION: Betsy moved that the Board ask Michael to act as Project Manager of the evolution of the FSGW website to include underlying software and database. Seconded by Jerry.  Michael abstained. All others were in favor.  No nays were indicated.  

What committees do we have that are ongoing?  Should we establish permanent committees with chairs appointed/approved by the Board?

· By-laws committee

· Publicity

· Give some thought to what other committees we have.

Our sound equipment is back in the van.

Glen Echo sound equipment recommendation:
· David Eisner has recommended monitors - $1,000 each and he recommends buying 4 of them.  Can test them and read reviews.  Potentially some costs will be shared by GEPPAC and FND.  It was brought up that GEPPAC says that we can contribute to the purchase of new sound equipment at Glen Echo, however we would not own it.   This was news to everyone.  ACTION ITEM:  Michael will get a copy of the e-mail from GEPPAC and give a copy to Jamie, Mary and Cat.
Archive report from Pat McGee – he has not moved forward on this project.
Work is moving forward on the fundraising letter for the new fiscal year.
New Business:
FSGW Getaway Yahoo Group created by Gene Rosenthal – Mary has contacted an attorney to see if we have a case for having the owners of this group change the name.  ACTION ITEM:  Mary will  followup with the attorney.   If she finds out that their use of “FSGW” is unauthorized, then we will notify Yahoo.
Next meeting:  Tuesday, November 1, 2011 at Glen Echo Park.                        
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The October meeting was adjourned at 10:15 pm. A motion was made by Bill to adjourn the meeting. 2nd by Cat.  Motion passed.
An after the meeting discussion was held related to the FND committee being unhappy that they are not allowed to make announcements about their upcoming dances at our Sunday Night Contra Dance.  All in attendance agreed that this should be allowed and that we should discuss with Penelope how to best make this happen since the FND Board allows us to make announcements about our upcoming dances at their FND.

Respectfully submitted by Cat Tucker
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